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Autumn inspired Art Club



Welcome to Week 11, and our final newsletter for term 1. Thank you to the wonderful staff, students
and community for welcoming me to Maclean Public School. It has been so lovely getting to know and
work with you all. I am looking forward to what term 2 has installed for us.

Anzac assembly
Thank you to Mrs Moloney who has organised a special Anzac Day assembly for students and our
families to attend tomorrow at 12pm in the hall. A student from each class will lay a wreath as part of
the commemoration. Thank you also to Mrs Moore and her music students who will provide music for
the occasion.
Additionally students and families are invited to attend the Anzac Day March in Maclean leaving from
the Boulevard at 10.40am marching to the cenotaph on the corner of Short, River and Wharf Streets
Maclean on 25th April. Students are encouraged to wear full school uniform, bring a long a school hat
and drink bottle. I hope to see you there.

Student Representation
Well done to both Ivy and Jemima who partook in the North Coast trials for girls Rugby 7's. A great
achievement for both girls who switched codes to participate in this trial. Congratulations to Ivy who
was selected in the North Coast team against some tough competition with Ivy set to compete later
this year at the State Championships. We look forward to hearing how you go!  

Aboriginal Education Group
Thank you to families who were able to attend our first Aboriginal Education Meeting for this year. It
was a great opportunity to collaborate with our families to better support all students and Aboriginal
Education at Maclean Public School. A date has been set for next term’s meeting with an invitation to
be sent to families. 

High Performance Gifted Education
Members of our High Performance Gifted Education group attended Maclean High School on Tuesday
25th March to participate in the first of a series of opportunities available to public school students
from across the Lower Clarence including Yamba, Palmers Is, Harwood Is, Chatsworth Is, Iluka and
Gulmarrad. This workshop was aimed at encouraging our students in the areas of Writing and
Mathematics/STEM. Students had the opportunity to hear from Byron Bay author PA Thomas. Students
walked away with some great ideas on what it takes to become a successful writer. Later they partook
in some creative thinking challenges that involved working collaboratively with their peers. Thank you
to Maclean High School for facilitating these opportunities and Ms Delaney for her sessions and taking
the students to this special day.

School photos catch up day
Tomorrow is school photo catch up day for those who were unable to attend our last photo day.

Easter Hat parade 
All families are invited to join in the fun of the Easter Hat Parade this Friday at 9:30am. Thank you Mrs
Roberts who is organising what will be a great way to end our term. Thank you also to our P&C who will
provide yummy treats for those wishing to purchase home cooked morning tea. 

Cane Harvest
We hope that all our students can attend the Cane Harvest March on Saturday. Our school banner is
looking awesome. I know Miss Bec has a special surprise for students she has been working on for the
parade. For those of us old enough, the Cane Harvest Festival was a wonderful community event
remembered fondly by many. Please see the below flyer for more information. Thank you to the P&C
for holding a stall. If you are able to volunteer for a small amount of time on the day it would be much
appreciated, all fundraising goes towards supporting our school community. 

 News from the Principals desk 



Native Bees
Thank you to Mudyala for facilitating a wonderful opportunity for our stage 2 students to learn about
Native Bees. Our school will have been gifted a colony of native bees to be situated in our vege garden
area. See the great pics later in our newsletter.

Cross Country
Mr Spicer is working hard to organise our annual Cross Country event set to take place on Thursday
15th May This event is always lots of fun for both competitive and non-competitive students. It is a
chance to cheer on our friends and enjoy a scenic run. Mr Spicer is looking at options for a new venue
this year. Details and permission will be shared via School Bytes

Competitive race details are:
Boys 12-13 Years - 3km
Girls 12-13 Years - 3km
Boys 11 Years - 3km
Girls 11 Years - 3km
Boys 10 Years - 2km
Girls 10 Years - 2km
Boys 8/9 Years - 2km
Girls 8/9 Years - 2km

Breakfast Club
Families are invited to express their interest in supporting our Breakfast Club. Currently the Lions Club
funds and mans the weekly Breakfast Club, they are looking to our school community to continue this
great initiative. If you think you can help by volunteering your time serving and prepping a light
breakfast please pop your name down at the office.

Attendance Matters
As we get to the end of the term it is a great time to reflect on our child’s attendance. It is important to
consider what our students are missing when they don’t attend school for reasons other than sickness,
appointments or justified leave.





Important Upcoming Events
Cane Harvest Festival

Students have the wonderful opportunity to
represent Maclean Public School in the Float
Parade on the first Saturday of the school holidays!
If you haven’t done so already, please check the
School Bytes app and complete the Special Event -
Indication of Attendance.
Students need to wear their full school uniform
and hat, and please ensure they bring a drink
bottle they can carry. We will meet from 11:35 -
11:45 am at O’Halloran Motors. After the parade,
students will need to be collected from Centenary
Drive. No child will be released without a parent or
carer present. 
The P&C are also holding a stall with student art
work on display to purchase, along with DIY Easter
craft kits, novelty gifts, Baked goods, sour worm
guessing competition and a bean bag toss. Drop by
and check out all that is on offer.
We’re excited to see everyone there and show our
school spirit!
Don’t forget you can grab your Spot It entry forms
from the front office.



P&C Colour Fun Run
Due to the recent weather conditions and our
top priority being the safety and well-being of
our students, staff, and volunteers, we have
made the difficult decision to postpone the
Colour Fun Run. We understand how much
everyone was looking forward to this event, the
new date for the event will be Friday May 9. 

We appreciate your understanding and support,
and we look forward to seeing you there for a
fun and safe experience!
Stay tuned for further updates.

Students can continue to register and fundraise
over the coming weeks to go in the draw to be
the lucky student to slime the teacher. This will
kick off again week one next term.

Anzac Day 2025
Our Anzac Assembly is this Wednesday at 12pm in the
school hall. If students have memorabilia they would like
to display at the assembly they can drop it to the front
office and collected from there at the end of the day. As
Anzac Day falls during the holidays again this year, we
have a Special Event - Indication of Attendance setup in
School Bytes for parents and carers to lodge their child’s
attendance. If you haven’t done so already please do.
Staff will be there to greet and supervise those students
who are marching at the Boulevard at 10:20am.  Students
are required to wear full school uniform and hat, please
ensure they bring a drink bottle they can carry as it is
often hot. After the service children  will need to collect
from the Cenotaph.

Yr6 Canteen Fundraiser
As this is the last week and the Fun Run has been
postponed, it has been decided that Year 6 will have a
Fundraiser for canteen this week. There will be an
assortment of delicious Easter inspired items available
at recess this week. This week’s lunch order is for
HOTDOG’s ONLY and your choice of drink. Frozen
treats will also be available after lunch.

I would just like to take this opportunity to thank you
all for supporting the canteen this term and i am always
open to suggestions for future lunch order ideas. Also if
you can spare an hour or two on a Friday morning, the
canteen door is always open.



Easter Events
Our Easter Hat Parade is this Friday under the bottom
COLA near Kiss and Drop starting at 9:30am. Families
are welcome to come along and watch the parade.
Don’t forget to bring your money for the P&C bake
stall to purchase some tasty treats to enjoy while you
watch the parade or to take home to start the
holidays. Our easter Raffle will be drawn on Friday.
Make sure you return your raffle tickets to the front
office before school Friday. 

































Community Announcements








